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June 15, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Hon. Michele L. Phillips, Secretary 

New York State Board of Electric Generation 

Siting and the Environment 

Three Empire Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

 Re: New York Power Authority and Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation 

  d/b/a National Grid 

  Case No.: 21-T-0340   

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

We represent the Town of Burke in the above referenced matter.  At this time, we are not 

able to support the Joint Proposal, as there are still outstanding issues under negotiation between 

the Town of Burke and the New York Power Authority (“NYPA”) concerning the resolution of 

issues associated with potential impacts to roads maintained by the Town of Burke.  We are in 

negotiations with NYPA and hope to conclude those negotiations in the near term.  In the absence 

of finalizing those negotiations in a manner acceptable to the Town, we reserve all rights to request 

a hearing concerning road impact issues. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

       Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Thomas S. West  

cc:  Town of Burke 

 


